	2017-XXXX
METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
2017-XXXX

	NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that a public hearing will be held before the Metropolitan King County Council, Room 1001, King County Courthouse, Seattle, Washington, on the XX  day of XX, 2017, at 1:30 p.m., to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2017-XXXX, authorizing the vacation of a portion of 327th Avenue NE, John McGee No. 2 Road, File V-2701. 
SUMMARY
The petitioners, Matthew Benson, Tom Duvall, Janet Duvall, Warner Smith and Roxana Andone, are requesting vacation of a portion of 327th Avenue NE, John McGee No. 2 Road Street right of way. The department of transportation’s investigation determined that Puget Sound Energy has facilities within the vacation area, an easement will be conveyed by the property owners to Puget Sound Energy, and the subject right-of-way is useless as part of the county road system.  The vacation area is described as follows:
Adjacent to King County Assessor’s Parcels No. 032507-9108, 032507-9011 & 032507-9010, 
A strip of land 60 feet wide in the West Half of the Southwest Quarter of Section 3, T. 25 N., R. 7 E., W.M., King County Washington lying 30 feet on each side of the following described center line:
Beginning at the intersection of the centerline of 327th Avenue NE (John McGee No. 2 County Road) as established by King County Survey No. 2208, approved March 1, 1926 and the West line of said Section 3, at a point 936 feet, more or less, south of the northwest corner of said Southwest Quarter; thence southeasterly and southerly along the center line of 327th Avenue NE to a point on the south line of said Section 3 which is 1029 feet, more or less, east of the southwest corner of said Section 3 and the terminus of the line herein described.  
The sidelines of said 60 foot strip are to be extended or shortened to meet at angle points and to terminate at the west line of said Southwest Quarter or the east right-of-way line of State Route 203, whichever is farthest east and the south line of said Southwest Quarter.  
Situate in the County of King and State of Washington.
Containing approximately 2.94 acres, more or less. 
	The adjacent parcels are zoned A35 and RA – 10.
Information on this proposed action can be obtained from King County Department of Transportation Road Services Division:  Leslie Drake.  Telephone:  206-477-7764.  
Email: leslie.drake@kingcounty.gov.
	A copy of Proposed Ordinance 2017-XXXX will be mailed upon request to the Clerk of the Council, Room 1200, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-477-1020. It is available on the Internet at
[bookmark: _GoBack][link to Legistar legislative item] or http://www.kingcounty.gov/council/clerk/ordinances_advertised.aspx. 
NOTE:  If the Seattle School District announces a district-wide school closure due to adverse weather conditions or similar area emergency, the public hearing on this matter will be postponed.  Parties of record will be notified of the time and date of the rescheduled hearing.  Questions can be directed to the Hearing Examiner’s Office at (206) 477-0860.

	DATED at Seattle, Washington, this XX day of XXX, 2017.

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL
KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON
Melani Pedroza
Acting Clerk of the Council
